First FY2013/2014 Budget Development Workshop 

March 7, 2013

Page 2

Board of County Commissioners

Workshop
	Date of Meeting:
	March 7, 2013

	
	

	Date Submitted:
	March 4, 2013

	
	

	To:

	Honorable Chairman and Members of the Board

	
	

	From: 

	David Edwards, County Administrator

Greg James, Finance Director
Brandy Price, Budget Coordinator FILLIN  "Type Department/Group Director's Name and Title"  \* MERGEFORMAT 

	
	

	Subject:
	First FY2013/2014 Budget Development Workshop 


Statement of Issue:
This workshop is the first scheduled workshop in the development of the FY2013/2014 budget whereby the Board shall provide its initial direction to the preparation of the FY2013/2014 budget. 
Background:
The FY2013/2014 Budget Calendar was approved by the Board on January 22, 2013.  The approved Budget Calendar lays out the budget development process so that the Board and public are aware of the events that will lead up to adoption of the final FY2013/2014 budget in September.  The budget calendar is included as Attachment #1.  This is the first of four workshops that the Board will hold during the budget process.  Significantly, this approved calendar includes three additional Board workshops and public hearings, including those required under state law, for further citizen and Board input throughout this process to enhance citizen access, input and ownership of the final budget. 

Analysis:

The primary objective of this first budget development workshop is to have Board direction on priorities and initiatives for FY2013/2014. Staff is seeking direction from the Board early in the budget process to assess the Board’s willingness regarding decisions necessary for the formulation of the tentative budget due to the Board on July 15, 2013. Some options and topics for Board consideration are as follows:
· Capital Project Implementation

· Cost of Living Allocation (COLA) Salary Increase for Employees

· Health Insurance Cost Increase

· Zero Position Growth

· Focus on Grant Opportunities with Match Requirement
Capital Project Implementation
Staff is seeking Board direction to establish goals regarding capital project implementation priorities and strategic planning based on needs assessments and long term financial planning from the 5 year plan.
Cost of Living Allocation (COLA) Salary Increase for Employees
The last COLA for employees was in the FY2009/FY2010 budget. The COLA was a modest 1.18%. Since that time, staff has experienced increases in health insurance costs as well as a state mandated 3% contribution to retirement without any offsetting COLA. Considering financial challenges facing Federal, State and local governments, the ability to implement a Cost of Living Allocation for all employees during FY2013/2014 will depend upon available resources. 

Health Insurance Cost Increase

Each year, the cost of health insurance coverage increases an estimated 5%. In the past, the increase has been absorbed into general fund costs in order to avoid passing those costs onto employees. The Board has the option to allow employees to absorb these cost increases. Staff is seeking Board direction regarding the level of participation by employees in health care costs.
Zero Position Growth

In FY2012/2013, all departments and Constitutional Officers were expected to sustain no new growth in positions. Staff is seeking Board direction to determine if zero position growth is still a priority and feasible to preserve what is considered an acceptable level of service.

Focus on Grant Opportunities with Match Requirement
The County will continue to pursue all grant funding opportunities which best address the needs of citizens of Wakulla County. In FY2012/2013, Board direction was to not enter any grant funded agreements or programs unless there was zero match from the general fund. Grant funding is a vital resource to the County to fund many services and much needed infrastructure capital improvements. Staff is seeking Board direction on this previous year’s directive.
Summary 
This workshop is the first of four scheduled workshops during the FY2013/2014 budget formulation process.   Staff is seeking direction from the Board regarding the options presented for consideration. 
The second budget development workshop is scheduled for June 3, 2013. In the upcoming weeks, Administration and Finance staff will be meeting with departments to formulate a tentative budget for Board review at the next scheduled workshop.

Attachments:
1. FY 2013/2014 Budget Calendar

